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Dear Parents, 

This week we sent our annual school Year Book to the printers, which 
prompted me one evening at home to spend time looking through those 
from the last four years.  For many years now I have been collecting Year 
Books from the schools that I have managed and worked in and have a 
whole shelf full of them.  Te^qÝpqor`hÝjbÝ^_lrqÝ?ofq^kkf`^$pÝ/-.4-2018 
Vb^oÝ?llhÝt^pÝqebÝ]j^qrobÝp`elli$Ýqe^qÝfqÝobcib`qba+ÝFkÝfkqbok^qflk^iÝp`elliÝ
terms, we are still a relatively young school, but it is quite clear that the 
provision we make is one that reflects an established school with a clear 
vision that delivers an excellent quality education.    I have also just       
cfkfpebaÝ^kÝ^k^ivpfpÝlcÝqefpÝvb^o$pÝDIÝ^ppbppjbkqÝobpriqp)Ýtef`eÝmilqpÝqebÝ
progress that all our students from Reception to Year 9 have been     
making in the core subjects.  I was very pleased, as well as very proud of 
our students and teachers, to see that the average progress that our    
students made this year was well above UK national averages and our 
best record to -date. This is clear evidence of quality education.   

Today alone tells the story of who we are and what we achieve; all of our 
secondary students and all of the secondary teachers have been this 
morning participating in the House World Cup Football tournament on 
our Astro pitch, while our Pre-Nursery children and their teachers and 
parents all enjoyed a highly successful Paradise Island Party in the EYFS 
outdoor learning area, meanwhile, Year 5 are spending the day at the 
Science and Technology Museum in Pudong and Phoenix House have 
bene preparing for their House Party this afternoon to celebrate them 
winning the recent House Competition .   What a good example of how 
we deliver a creative and broad curriculum as well as focus on achieving 
high academic standards with our students at Britannica.  

BkglvÝ ob^afkdÝ qefpÝ tbbh$pÝ kbtpibqqboÝ ^kaÝ ib^okfkdÝ ^_lrqÝ qebÝ lqeboÝÝÝÝÝÝÝÝ
activities that have taken place during the week. 
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This week in Pre-Nursery we have enjoyed an introduction to island life, exploring things to see on an 

Island and things to do. Pre-Nursery children have used their creative skills to create sunsets and leis. 

There was a lot of joy in Pre-Nursery as children danced and made music to island songs and learnt 

about Tropical Fruits. 

The Pre-Nursery Beach Café is now open for business and our children have been excited to order, serve, 

paying for and prepare food. Pre -Nursery children have also had a lot of fun rowing our Dragon Boat in 

time to the drumming beats as we learnt about the upcoming Dragon Boat Festival. These kinds of role -

plays provide many opportunities for children to develop their creativity, language, communication and 

emerging mathematical understandings.  

The Pre-Nursery Team 
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The nursery children have been busy learning about what lives in the jungle this week. Our story book Rumble in 

the Jungle  e^pÝq^hbkÝqebÝ`efiaobkÝlkÝ^kÝbu`fqfkdÝglrokbvÝqeolrdeÝqebÝgrkdib)ÝtebobÝqebvÝe^sbÝpbbkÝ`efjm^kwbb$p)Ý

gazelles and roaring lions in a beautifully rhythmic way. Stories with repetition or rhyme help our young learners to 

engage with the story, to predict what might happen next and to tune into the different words and vocabulary that 

the story is introducing. Earlier in the week, it was  Bee Friendly Day where all children were given the opportunity 

to explore the new outdoor learning garden and plant a seed. We spent the day talking about how bees make 

their honey and how bees are kind to our planet; which gave us the chance to reflect on how we can be kind to 

each other too!  

The Nursery Team 
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What fun the Reception boys and girls had this week with lab coats, protective goggles, pipettes, beakers, test tubes. 

Yes, it was the perfect week for all the budding scientists. With thanks to Ms Balveren, our Secondary school science 

teacher, the children had the opportunity to investigate how a rainbow is made. They had great fun carrying out sink 

or float experiments and mixing the primary colours to see what colour they could create. They explored the proper-

ties of frozen water and investigated waterproof and non -waterproof materials. They learnt the difference between a 

fact and an opinion and wrote up their own lists of very informative facts. Did you know that you cannot lick your el-

bow? Fact! And that coffee is yucky? Opinion!  

Have a lovely Dragon Boat Festival weekend, 

The Reception Team 


